 Housing Development Corporation of Rock Hill Board Meeting
Thursday, March 11, 2021


A Board Meeting was held Thursday, March 11, 2021, at 8:30 a.m. via Zoom
Members On Call: Walter Hardin, Will Jordan, David LeGrande, Derrick Lindsay, Sandra Oborokumo, Anne Lambert, Tom Roper, Sharon Hines, Mary Reid                           
                                  
Members absent: David LeGrande 
Staff On Call:     Dawn Willingham, Krista Parenti, Jennifer Wilford, Beverly Buchanan
Other: Nakia McGraw, Tyson Haefele

Call to Order:  Walter Hardin called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. and thanked everyone for attending. 
Minutes of the Thursday, February 11, 2021, meeting minutes were reviewed.  Will Jordan made a motion to approve.  Sandra Oborokumo made the second. Unanimous approval.
Financials
Financial information was shared with Board members. Dawn advised that moving forward the Financial information will have a new format designed by Krista. Financial information can be   e-mailed, or a hard copy can be mailed to Board Members if requested.  Account balance information for the South State Community Checking Account and South State Money Market Account was shared with Board Members.  The Wells Fargo Account is mainly used for our rental properties.  The TD revolving account is the main account with the most activity that includes utility and rental assistance transactions, deposits for assistance and proceeds for home sales. The unrestricted assets total as of 2/28/2021 is $758,330.58.
Development Division Report
The Development Division Report was shared with Board Members.  The new builds at 11 Church and 345 Laurens are moving along.  11 Church is under contract for $176,000, and 345 Laurens is under contract for $184,900. 
In October 2020, we were approached by Darby-Way to see if we would accept a donation of three properties located at 848 McDow, 1513 Ellen, and 1326 Bose.  HDC has now taken possession of the three properties.  We are still determining what we can do with the properties. 
First Time Homebuyer’s class attendance in February was 9 students enrolled in the virtual class, and 9 received certificates. 0 closings in February, and 4 counseling sessions.  

New rehab projects interior work is still on hold due to COVID-19.  
Some exterior roof and HVAC projects are being done with minimum owner contact.  We have been able to do a few HVAC systems. 
Homeless Prevention Assistance
Rental – 36 households assisted - $47,414.52 spent
Mortgage – 1 household assisted - $632.92 spent
Utilities – 54 households assisted - $26,773.50 spent
ESG (Emergency Solutions Grant) – Coronavirus phase II (ESG-CVII) – Provides rental assistance, rent deposits, utility assistance, and utility deposits (50% AMI)
$50,100.99 spent total, $406,823.25 remaining (up to June 22, 2021 to spend funds)
Emergency Food and Shelter Program Phase 38 (EFSP 38)
Provides one month of rental, utility, and/or mortgage assistance
$35,951.84 spent total, $20,843.16 remaining – (up to May 31, 2021 to spend funds)
Community Development Block Grant – Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)
Provides up to 3 months of rental or mortgage assistance
$67,182.71 spent total, requesting more in funds
Rental Properties
Total properties: 18               Total persons served: 61
Gross income: $7,297.80       Net income: $6,505.34

Small Rental Development Program updates – Six- 2bedroom homes (one full accessible, and one sensory accessible).  The footings are being dug and poured.  The soil in the area is not the best and some adjustments had to be made.
Osceola update - Villages at Osceola project – 28 affordable units in Catawba Terrace Neighborhood. We have submitted the environmental review report, we have addresses and parcel numbers.  The plans are due to SC Housing today, and we will submit most of the plans and specs.  SC Housing will work with us on getting the rest submitted.

SC Stay  
Dawn advised that SC Stay is a program through SC housing- CDBG funds through the CARES Act.  Funds are designated for rent and mortgage assistance.   York County received $1,379,936 to serve the entire county.  Clients will apply through SC Housing website and SC housing will send all York County applicants information to HDCRH staff for verification.    
Old Business
Vet Benefit (Hero House) application
Krista presented the guidelines for eligibility and qualifications for the Vet Hero House application.  The application will be accessible by website, as well as on the HDC website.  
A lengthy discussion was held between Tyson Haefele with Saranac Management Group (SMG) and board members.  Tyson thanked the board for their assistance in getting this project off the ground.  
Dawn advised that the goal is to have the application accessible by April 1, 2021.  Flyers will also be posted around town.  There will be a paper application.

New Business 

Staff update
Dawn advised that as of March 1, 2021, Krista has joined the HDC staff.  The Board Members welcomed Krista.

Dawn advised that Jordan Hamrick, who does the First Time Homebuyers program is on maternity leave, he and his wife welcomed a baby bay on February 27th.  

New member update (action)
Dawn introduced guest, Nakia McGraw, who is a seasoned healthcare executive, who will replace Johnny Brown.  Ms. McGraw will be joining the board in a unique role as someone who has experienced homelessness. Nakia introduced herself and the Board Members welcomed her.  Sandra Oborokumo made a motion to accept Nakia McGraw as an HDC Board Member to replace Johnny Brown.  Tom Roper made the 2nd.  Unanimous approval.

440 Allen Street (action)
[bookmark: _GoBack]The owner of 440 Allen Street reached out to HDC again with an offer of $12,000. It was a good offer and we now own 440 Allen Street. It is not in the best shape and will cost approximately $80,000 to repair.  After considerable discussion regarding the neighboring properties, the board recommends reaching out to the owner of 434 Allen Street to see if he is interested in selling.  Derrick Lindsay advised that he will contact the owner.  After discussing the pros and cons, Sandra Oborokumo made a motion to demolish the 440 Allen Street house and wait to prepare for the next step, which is to hold off building until we get the resolve of the tax lien property.  The motion was 2nd.  Unanimous approval.

HDCRH Properties
Dawn presented a map with vacant lots that are owned by HDCRH.  The map and list of properties will be provided to board members.  Dawn advised the Board Members to review the map and give feedback on where future construction should take place.  
  
Miscellaneous Business
Dawn advised the Board Members that if they see a “for sale” sign and think the property is a possibility to let her know.
Dawn advised that Krista has put together a slide show presentation for the March event on Race & Reconciliation sponsored by a group that Sandra Oborokumo is affiliated with.  The presentation will entail: What we do and who we do it for.
Meeting adjourned – 9:23 a.m.
Upcoming Events/Meetings: HDC Board Meeting April 8, 2021, 8:30 a.m.
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